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STATEMENT BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL

At the 3459th meeting of the Security Council, held on 16 November 1994, in
connection with the Council’'s consideration of the item entitled "The situation
between Iraq and Kuwait", the President of the Security Council made the
following statement on behalf of the Council:

"The Security Council has received the letter addressed to the
President of the Security Council by the Foreign Minister of Iraq dated
12 November 1994* enclosing copies of Revolution Command Council decision
No. 200 of 10 November 1994, signed by its President, Mr. Saddam Hussein,
and the declaration of the Iragi National Assembly, also of
10 November 1994, which confirm lIraq's irrevocable and unqualified
recognition of the sovereignty, territorial integrity and political
independence of the State of Kuwait, and of the international boundary
between the Republic of Irag and the State of Kuwait as demarcated by the
United Nations Irag-Kuwait Boundary Demarcation Commission, and confirm
Irag’s respect for the inviolability of that boundary, in accordance with
Security Council resolution 833 (1993).

"The Security Council welcomes this development and the President of
the Security Council has written to the Permanent Representative of Iraq
accordingly, in a letter dated 16 November 1994 (S/1994/1297). The Council
notes that Iraq has taken this action in compliance with Security Council
resolution 833 (1993) and has unequivocally committed itself by full and
formal constitutional procedures to respect Kuwait's sovereignty,
territorial integrity and borders, as required by Security Council
resolutions 687 (1991), 833 (1993) and 949 (1994).

* A similar communication, which was addressed to the Secretary-General
with a request that it be circulated as a document of the Security Council, has
been circulated under the symbol S/1994/1288.
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"The Security Council considers this decision by Iraq to be a
significant step in the direction towards implementation of the relevant
Security Council resolutions. In the above-mentioned letter, the President
of the Security Council informed the Government of Iraq that the members of
the Security Council will follow closely Irag's implementation of its
decision; they will also continue to keep under review lIraq’s actions to
complete its compliance with all the relevant Security Council
resolutions."



